
IBERVILLE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES 

SPECIAL MEETING, JUNE 8, 2021 

 

The Parish Council of Iberville Parish, State of Louisiana, met in Special Session at the regular 

meeting place of the Parish Council, in the Council Meeting Room, 58050 Meriam Street, 

Plaquemine, Louisiana, on the 8th day of June, 2021.  Pursuant to a Special Call by the Chairman 

that was posted on the Council Meeting Room door and Parish website on June 3, 2021. 

 

The Council Chairman, Matthew H. Jewell, called the special meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Chairman Jewell requested a roll call with the following Council Members in attendance: 

Shalanda L. Allen, District 1; Chasity B. Easley; District 2; Thomas E. Dominique, Sr., District 

3; Leonard Jackson, Sr., District 4; Steve C. Smith District 5; Raheem T. Pierce, District 6; 

Hunter S. Markins, District 8; Terry J. Bradford, District 9; Louis R. Kelley, Jr., District 10; 

Timothy J. Vallet, District 11; Matthew H. Jewell, District 12; Bart B. Morgan, District 13. 

  

Absent: None. 

 

A quorum was present and due notice had been posted.   

 

Parish President- J. Mitchell Ourso, Jr. and Chief Administrative Officer- Edward Songy, Jr. were 

also in attendance. 

 

Chairman Jewell stated the purpose of the Special Meeting is to discuss the proposed ordinance 

for introduction.   

 

DISCUSS DRAINAGE IN EAST IBERVILLE PARISH- CONSIDERATION OF 

ORDINANCE FOR TEMPORARY MORATORIUM ON SUBDIVISION DEVELOPMENT 

FOR TWELVE (12) MONTH PERIOD 

 

CAO, Edward Songy, Jr. read aloud the proposed ordinance and an email sent to the Parish 

Administration from a resident in the Meadow Oaks Subdivision.   

 

Mr. Songy also stated the LA Supreme Court ruled to forward the case regarding the aqua damns 

back to the 18th Judicial District in Iberville Parish’s favor.   

 

President Ourso read aloud a flyer pertaining to individual assistance through FEMA due to the 

recent flooding.  He read aloud the schedule of the informational meetings.   

 

One person registered to speak.  Jarred Champagne a resident of Meadow Oaks came 

before the Council and requested that the Council please consider this moratorium.  He 

stated the flood water has not drained from his subdivision for over 3 weeks now.   

 

Upon a motion by Councilman Arnold, seconded by Councilman Pierce, it was moved that a 

public hearing be held on Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. on the introduced ordinance. 

 

The motion having been duly submitted to a vote, was duly adopted by the following yea and 

nay votes on roll call: 

 

YEAS: Allen, Easley, Dominique, Jackson, Smith, Pierce, Arnold, Markins, Bradford, Kelley,  

            Vallet, Morgan. 

NAYS None. 

ABSTAIN: None. 

ABSENT: None. 

 

The motion was declared adopted by the Chairman on June 8, 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ADJOURNMENT 

 

There being no further business, it was moved by the Councilman Vallet, and seconded by 

Councilman Arnold to adjourn at 6:14 p.m. 

 

The motion was unanimously adopted. 

 

 

/s/ KIRSHA D. BARKER                                    /s/ MATTHEW H. JEWELL 

    COUNCIL CLERK               COUNCIL CHAIRMAN 

 


